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Reminder: Dues for 2001-2002

Beverly Vogel is the membership chair, collecting dues for the 2001-2002 guild year.
Dues must be in Bev’s hands by August 15™ in order for your name to be included in the
2001-2002 membership booklet
» Regular dues are $25, seniors’ dues are $15, and anyone under the age of 18 pays
dues of $12.50.
» Members receive our monthly newsletter, Plain Print, and a membership
yearbook.

Note from Past President Diane Deahl:

Thank you to everyone who contributed blocks for my president’s quilt. And thank you
to Janiece Goin for setting the plan in motion! It was a rewarding—and very full—year
as president. I sincerely appreciate the support and hard work of all who contributed to
the Guild’s successful year.

See you in the fall—or before, at Quilt Nebraska in Kearney! Diane Deahl

Lincoln Quilters Guild — quilting since 1973
Meeting the second Monday of each month, September through May, at the Seventh Day
Adventist Church, 4015 S. 49" Street, Lincoln, Nebraska
Gathering at 6:30 pm. Program at 7:00 pm




Next Newsletter
Deadline:
August 15

President’s Column by Janiece Goin

The Plain Print
is the monthly newsletter
of the Lincoln Quilters
Guild of Lincoln,
Nebraska.
Editor and Layout:
Vicky Skuodas
Circulation: Carol Curtis

The deadline for
submitting articles to the
Plain Print is the
Wednesday following the
guild meeting.

Send articles and ads to:
Vicky Skuodas
431 E. 11" St,
Crete, NE 68333
(402) 826-5008
email: gs20937@alltel.net

Adpvertising in the Plain Print

Businesses: One business
card sized ad is $20 for the
first month and $15 a month
for subsequent months. A
two business card sized ad is
$35 for the first month and
$30 a month for subsequent
months.

Individuals: Members may
place classified ads in the
“Quilters’ Exchange” at a
cost of $1.40 for 20 words.

Send camera-ready ads along
with a check made out to
“Lincoln Quilters Guild” to
Vicky Skuodas. (See address
info above.)

Quilt Show Chairman, Christy Stoner, will gladly accept —
volunteers for the quilt show which will be held June

14,15,& 16 of 2002. Give Christy a call at 489-9259 or co-
chair, Lorelee Novak at 423-3863. Make their job easier by
letting them know you will help.

All Committees are in place and working. The only one
not filled is Bus trip chair. Suggestions have been made for
a Lincoln tour. If you would like to organize a tour,
Lincoln, or otherwise, please let me know at 788-2241 or
Goinherbs@aol.com. It could be time to take a break,
especially with the show next year.

Are your fair entries ready? I haven’t entered for the past 2
years, so I am glad to have an entry this year, and it is
finished. I had hoped to have a wedding quilt finished for
our son and wife (married last October) but that is not
happening. It’s still in the cutting out stage. I know you
understand ! I hope they will. The exciting news is that
they are expecting this October and we will become
grandparents. The baby quilt is finished! I’ve had 2 made
for a few years, so no sweat there.

Look forward to seeing you in September and all the -

beautiful show-and-tell quilts from the Fairs!

Janiece Goin
2001-2002 Officers

President Janiece Goin
President-Elect Sheryl Jonas

Vice President Cathy Moore
Vice President Elect Donna Dornbusch
Secretary Jodell Hefley
Treasurer Lana Jo Reffert
Assistant Treasurer Carolyn Meter
Advisor Diane Deahl
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2001 Omaha — Lincoln Quilters Retreat

What: Cruising on the River
— When: September 28, 29, 30, 2001
Where: 4-H Retreat Center
Why: Because we want to
Cost: $70

NO registrations accepted if postmarked before August 1, 2001.

40 spots reserved for Omaha quilters and 40 spots reserved for Lincoln quilters.
However, after September 1, registrations will be accepted first come, first served.

If you have any dietary or other special needs or questions, call Deb or Martha at
(402) 466-9494 or email them at: thefrontparlor@aol.com

Send a check for $70, (made payable to LQG) and a business sized SASE with the
following information to:

Quilters Retreat

c/o Kate Laucomer
11201 South 98" St
Lincoln, NE 68526-9354

Name
Address
City Phone:

— If possible, I would like to be cabin mates with:

[ want an upper bunk or lower bunk. (Please circle one.)
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Santa’s Socks

Even though it is the middle of summer, you may have time to create a Christmas sock or
bag for the Santa’s Socks project for November. If you are traveling, those little soaps
and shampoo bottles that are furnished by the hotels and motels make great stocking
stuffers. Another suggestion is to keep those children’s toys that are included in the fast
food kid’s meals.
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Lincoln Quilters Guild General Meeting
Monday, May 14, 2001, 7:00 p.m.
At College View Seventh Day Adventist Church

President Diane Deahl welcomed everyone and introduced Vice President Marilyn Rembolt who introduced our guest speaker, Katy
Coleman of Seward, NE. Her program was titled “Off the Wall Trunk Show.”

Call to Order: President Diane Deahl called the meeting to order.

Minutes: The April General Meeting’s minutes were approved as printed in the Plain Print.

Treasurer’s Report: Sheila Green reported as of April 30, 2001 the Guild’s checking account balance is $3,120.96, CD’s total
$29,409.40 resulting in total Guild assets of $32,530.36.

Announcements

Thanks to Refreshment Committee: Pat Mahoney — Chair, Phyllis Chambers, Miden Ebert, Gwen Eickman, Gwen Eurich, Wave
Hanson, Bernice Jeffries, Lela Kelliher. Pat Mahoney and Carolyn Vosika thanked all those who have signed up to serve
refreshments at next year’s meetings.

*  Thanks to Greeters: Gwen Frans and Deb Fick.

. Thanks from: Rick & Christine Kennedy for quilt given to them at Bryan LGH West Hospital when their daughter Ashley
was born at rest on Feb 17%. Gateway Manor thanked the Guild for loaning quilts being displayed during May. Lincoln
East High School’s Media Specialists thanked LQG for the book, Mathematical Quilts.

»  Invitation: LQG members and their families received an invitation from the Crete Guild members who are sponsoring a
quilt show during Chautauqua Days, July 12-17 at Tuxedo Park in Crete. The quilt show will be held July 14-15, featuring
patriotic and crazy quilts. Other events include a vintage car display, farmers’ market, horse show, various workshops for
children & adults, Sunday worship service, and on-going entertainment in a big tent. Special guests will be ‘Teddy
Roosevelt’, Jane Addams’, Andrew Carnegie’, and ‘Booker T. Washington’. If you have questions, contact Gwen
Eickman or Bernice Jeffries.

= State Fair Helpers: Those wishing to help at the State Fair may sign up now.

= Quilt Tour; Anyone planning to take part in the quilt tour with the Afternoon Workshop Group on May 21, meet at the
Home Economics Building on East Campus, Room 212 at 1:00 p.m. Park in a visitors stall or in an Area 10 parking lot
with a red Visitor’s permit (contact Anita Dover if you want a permit); after the tour, ice cream at the Dairy Store!

*  Membership Dues: Bev Vogel is accepting membership dues: $25 for regular membership, $15 for Seniors (age 65 and
better), and $15 for Students (age 18 and un fer)

o International Quilt Study Center (I0SC): Carolyn Ducey, Curator, invites LQG membets to IQSC’s upcoming exhibition
entitled “Chosen with Care: Adopted Quilts from the James Collection.” One of LQG’s five ‘adopted’ quilts is one of the
limited number of quilts included within this special exhibition, which runs May 14—Sept 4 at the Hillestad Gallery in the
Home Economics Building on UNL’s East Campus. The gallery is open from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., Monday through
Friday. The opening event is being held Friday, June 1, from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.

*  Need help researching old quilt: Catherine Allen (phone 475-1686) asks for help in finding research material on an old
quilt, circa 1840’s. It was a gift from a family member.

= [Invitation to old/new Board members and Committee Chairs: Janiece Goin is hosting a salad supper at her home on May
24 at 6:30 p.m.; bring a salad. Board members and chairs who wish to carpool, can meet at Sonja’s “Creative Hands” shop
on South 48" street by 6:00 p.m.

Standing Committee Reports
Membership: 1t’s time to pay dues to Bev Vogel to ensure you are included in the membership book.
Scholarship Committee Presentation: On behalf of the Scholarship Committee, Diane Deah! announced Katy Coleman as the $500
scholarship recipient. Her project is a gallery showing Oct 8—Nov 4 in Greeley, Colorado in the Monfort Building (similar to our
Lied Center). This will be a fiber art show featuring her quilts, the first of its kind at this gallery. The show is entitled “Inertia” — for
every action there is an opposite reaction. Katy said her publicity will include that this show is underwritten by a grant from the
Lincoln Quilters Guild.
All Committees: Chairpersons are reminded to give their year-end reports to Diane Deahl.
Fall Retreat: Deb Bauer-Knopp, Roxann O’Hare, and Martha Lane invited LQG members to join them on a Fall Retreat “Cruise.” It
will be held at the Gretna 4-H Center in Schram Park September 28-30. Space is available for 40 Lincoln Guild members and 40
Omaha Guild members on a first-come-first-served basis. You can sign up individually or as a group. There will be a Storm-at-Sea
block exchange using light, medium, and dark batiks. Watch the Plain Print for more details.
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Nebraska State Quilt Guild Project. Mona Jeanne Easter announced that this year’s special money-making project for the NSQG’s
pledge for funds to support the IQSC in Lincoln is the sale of wooden holders for rotary cutting rulers. The solid oak holders, holding
up to nine rulers, are being sold for $17 each. Contact Mona Jeanne for information on ordering.

Cuddle Quilts: Roxann O’Hare announced that finished cuddle quilts may be dropped off at the Resource Room on June 1 and 2 and
also at the Front Parlor on May 28.

Workshop Meetings in May: The Morning and Afternoon Workshop groups are NOT meeting on May 28 because it is Memorial Day.
However, the Evening Workshop group will meet on May 28.

Continuing Business
2001-2001 Budget: Sheila Green presented the Finance Committee’s proposed LQG’s 2001-2002 Budget and thanked Wendy Ray,
Gloria Hall, Martha Dennis, Lana Jo Reffert, and Carroll Dischner for their assistance. Total expenditures and total income are each
budgeted at $18,385. Kathy Moore moved and Pat Hackley seconded to approve the budget as presented. The motion passed.
Resource Room: Barb Schlegelmilch said openings are available on the calendar in June and July. If members wish to schedule the
resource room this summer, contact either Barb or Bev Vogel.
Welcome Tea at University Place Art Center: Diane Deahl thanked Jo Anne Bair and Gayle Andres for their kind hospitality on
Saturday, May 5 at the Welcome Tea. She added that quilts were donated to the University Place Art Center’s spring fund-raiser by
Louise Howey (a full-sized quilt!), Sheila Green, Lora Rocke, Millie Fauquet, and Diane Deahl.
Donations: Diane Deahl asked that members get in touch with a Board member before dropping off any donations at the Resource
Room.
Presentation of the 2002 Raffle Quilt: Lois Wilson presented the 2002 raffle quilt, “Tyger Stars,” designed by Phyllis Moore, which
was on display at the meeting. She thanked all those who worked on the quilt. A mini quilt was given to Marilyn Rembolt as a thank
you for opening her home to those doing the quilting. Betty Newhouse’s name was drawn from those who had quilted and she was
also given a mini quilt as a thank you.
Bus Trip Update: Karalene Smith said the Guild may want to consider having a fall bus trip. Karalene said to contact her if you have
questions as to what’s involved in chairing this committee.
Friendship Block Exchange — Kate Laucomer and Martha Lane gave a set of blocks to Ann Fingeret whose name was drawn. Martha
said patterns of the quilt including all of this year’s friendship blocks are available from her or Kate.
Mini-Quilts ~$102.50 was raised. Items for the mini-quilt raffle were donated by Lori Lamer, Sharlee Green, and Sandy Anderson;
the respective recipients were Doni Boyd, Gloria Smith and Jo Anne Bair.

New Business
Presentation of Thank You's: Diane Deahl personally thanked each of the Committee Chairs She is making a contribution to
Parkinson’s research in honor of all those who served in leadership roles this during her presidency and in memory of her mother, who
died of Parkinson’s last year. She thanked the Executive Board members by presenting each one with a “Gifts of Heart in Hand”
mini-quilt in that person’s favorite colors. Diane also recognized individuals who gave her special ‘inspiration’ throughout this past
guild year, with special recognition and appreciation for Lois Wilson and Phyllis Moore.
Installation of Officers: Linda Mager - Nominations Committee Chair, Chris Taylor, and Connie Strope installed the new LQG
officers for 2001-2002. They are:

Janiece Goin President

Sheryl Jonas President-Elect
Kathy Moore Vice President
Donna Dornbusch Vice President-Elect
Jodell Hefley Secretary

Lana Jo Reffert Treasurer

Carolyn Meter Assistant Treasurer
Diane Deahl Advisor

Presentation to Janiece Goin: Diane Deahl presented Janiece Goin with the President’s gavel and keys to the resource room cabinets,
then turned the meeting over to her as the new President.

Presentation to Diane Deahl: Janiece Goin presented a partially pieced quilt top and signature blocks to Diane as a thank you for
serving as President this year.

The meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m. Show-and-Tell followed.
Minutes submitted by: Kathie Baumbach, Secretary
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News from Katy Coleman, winner of the Scholarship for the 2000-01 guild year.

» Letter addressed to Diane Deahl and Members of the Lincoln Quilters Guild and dated
May 26, 2001:
Thank you so much for awarding the Guild’s 2000-2001 scholarship to me for use on the
"INERTIA" gallery show project. I appreciate the hard work done by the scholarship committee
on what had to be a difficult and time-consuming job!

There is something exciting about an organization that reaches out to encompass the art of
quilting in all its forms and on so many levels. I look forward to giving credit to the Lincoln
Quilters Guild in all phases of the "INERTIA" project. Indeed, I consider it a privilege. Sincerely,

Katy Coleman

“INERTIA” a contemporary quilt show. Katy’s exhibit will be shown at the Tointon
Gallery for the Visual Arts in Greeley, CO from October 8" through November 4™, 2001.
The collection of approximately 30 quilts, all original and non-traditional in nature, uses
many different construction techniques. The exhibit is a wonderful opportunity to
represent the quilters of Nebraska outside the state’s boundaries. Katy hopes to bring the
show back to secured galleries throughout Nebraska and surrounding states, accompanied
by workshops and/or classes. If you are traveling to Colorado this fall, perhaps you can
visit Katy’s exhibit.

The address for the gallery is: Tointon Gallery for the Visual Arts
Union Colony Civic Center
701 Tenth Avenue
Greeley, CO 80631

Library News

Guild members are invited to use the LQG library during the summer. If you want to
check out an item to use at home, that is fine. Simply pull the card out of the pocket at
the back of the item, sign it, and place the card in the box provided in the Resource
Room. Materials checked out during the summer should be returned at or before the first
meeting in the fall.

An inventory of the library was just completed, and numerous materials are missing
from the collection. Please check your bookshelves to see if any LQG materials might be
lurking among your personal quilting books. Any found materials can be returned to the
Resource Room or at any Guild meeting.

If you have any questions, contact the Librarian, Kimberly Shelley, via phone at
467-4266 or via email at "scrappyquilt@hotmail.com".
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QuiltNebraska 2001

™ Held in Kearney on July 27, 28 and 29, 2001. Even though most of the classes are
already full, you may be able to visit the convention and enjoy part of the festivities.
There is a merchant’s mall, quilt and garden displays, and a live auction. The convention
is held at Holiday Inn and Convention Center in Kearney, located at the 1-80 interchange.
On occasion, the lectures have some extra seats, and a spot can be purchased at the last
minute for a small fee. For more information, contact Jenny Raymond, 817 23 St,
Gothenburg, NE 69138.

2nd Quilter's Home Studio Tour

Cottonwood Quilt Guild is having a 2nd home studio tour! This is a self-guided tour to
benefit the International Quilt Study Center in Lincoln. Come and see where some of our
special quilters store their fabrics, create their quilts and maybe even hide their chocolate!
Other special attractions are:

Two collections of antique toy sewing machines, views of the garden through the studio
window, great new cupboards, and the famous Elkhorn library quilt.

Location: Elkhorn, NE
Date: Sunday, Sept.9, 2001
Time: 1-4 PM
Cost: $5.00 per person, (extra donations accepted).
Hostesses: Marion Cloninger, 602 Westridge, (behind the middle school).
Kathie Eidem, 1601 N. 211 St., (a few blocks north of Paulette).
Lois Gottsch, (in Elkhorn's library-just S. of town, off of 204th St.).
Suzanne Earnest, 22015 westwind Dr., (just S. and E. ofCenter St.).
Paulette Peters, 1110 Skyline Dr.,(north of Dodge—limited parking here, but
signs will direct to a pick up spot).

Tickets with a map will be available at each house, or can be sent out in mid-August by

calling Shirley Neary, 402-445-2897. Shirley can also be reached by e-mail at
Shirley435@gaol.com.
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A note about our fall programs from Kathy Moore

The programs and workshops we have booked for fall 2001 offer a variety of techniques ana
some outstanding speakers from near and far. We hope each of you will find something in
these programs that will intrigue and inspire you. Listed below is a preview of what's fo
come.

First, a little about the process: Workshop registrations will again be open to members,
only, two months prior to the date of the workshop. If there are openings left, it will be
advertised to the public and/or nonmembers one month prior to the date of the workshop.
Registrations will remain open until the class is filled. They are firm only when payment is
received for that workshop. A SASE (stamped and self-addressed envelope) and a separaie
check, payable to LQG, must accompany each workshop registration. Registration fees will
be non-refundable unless the class has a waiting list and someone else takes your place.

On September 10 Judi Robb and Nancy Graves (Robb 'n' Graves) from Manhattan, Kansas,
will present their "From the Beginning” Trunk Show and tell how, since 1987, they have
worked and learned together to make prize-winning quilts. They will show us approximately
seventy of their quilts. If you want to learn how to do needle turn applique or if you need o
brush up on your needle turning skills, sign up for their "Hearts and Vines" Wallhanging
workshop on Tuesday, September 11. The class (for all skill levels) will run from 9 a.m. to
3 p.m. Cost will be $25.

On October 8 Sylvia Einstein will be coming from Belmont, Massachusetts to talk about -

commercially printed fabrics and their use in contemporary quilts. Sylvia made her first
quilt in 1975 to celebrate the bicentennial of the United States. She has exhibited on four
continents, appeared in numerous magazines, and lectures in the U.S. and Europe. Her
workshop on Tuesday, October 9 will show you how to design quilts using big, bold prints
and other unusual fabrics. You will work with kaleidoscope graph paper and pencils or magic
markers. Then you will glue fabric scraps in an intuitive manner; and design and piece a wall
hanging or quilt. The workshop will run from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. and is suitable for all skill levels.
Cost will be $25.

On November 12 Molly Anderson of Minden, Nebraska, will tell us how she makes her
gorgeous hand appliqued and embellished hexagon-watercolor quilts. She says nothing she
has done is "new except the fabric selection and placement.” Come to guild meeting to see
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her work and hear how it's done. Molly doesn't give workshops so we have Judie Zinn coming
from Omaha to teach her method of hand applique. If you didn't get a chance to attend the
September workshop or you want to learn more about this design technique, sign up for this
workshop on Tuesday, November 13. The workshop will run from 9 a.m. to 12 noon and is
suitable for all skill levels. Cost will be $20.

Watch future newsletters for more information on future programs and registration forms
for our workshops.

September 2001 Workshop Registration

Who/What: Judi Robb and Nancy Graves, "Hearts and Vines" small quilt
Date/Time/Cost: Tuesday, September 11, 2001, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., $25/person
Location: All Saints Lutheran Church, 8251 Pioneers

Your Name:
Your Address:
Your Phone # (daytime) (evening)

Send check payable to LQG, completed form and SASE to:
Kathy Moore, 5901 S. 77™ Street, Lincoln, NE 68516

Member's deadline for this workshop: August 11, 2001

October 2001 Workshop Registration

Who/What: Sylvia Einstein, "Magic Square”
Date/Time/Cost: Tuesday, October 9, 2001, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., $25/person
Location: All Saints Lutheran Church, 8251 Pioneers

Your Name:

Your Address:
Your Phone # (daytime) (evening)

Send check payable to LQG, completed form and SASE to:
Kathy Moore, 5901 S. 77t Street, Lincoln, NE 68516

Member's deadline for this workshop: September 9, 2001
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Treasurer’s Report from Sheila Green, 2000-2001 Guild Treasurer

~~Year End Net Worth as of May 31, 2001

Checking Account Balance $ 4,090.03

CD#371532 $12,638.89
CD#381943 $16,770.51
$33,499.43

Monthly Statement 5/01/01 through 5/31/01

INCOME
Checking Interest
Membership
Mini Quilts
Newsletter advertisement

TOTAL INCOME

EXPENSES
Administration
Bulk rate permit & box rental
Community Outreach
Courtesy & Hospitality
Cuddle Quilts
Dues
Janitor Gratuity
Meeting Room
Newsletter
Programs & Workshops

TOTAL EXPENSES

OVERALL TOTAL

5.25
2,325.00
127.50
2.00

2,459.75

84.33
45.00
5847
14.01
469.25
18.00
100.00
150.00
183.19
368.43

1,490.68

969.07

Page 11



Retreats from the Log Cabin Quilt Skop
2809 So. 125™ Ave, Suite 283
Omaha, NE 68144
(402) 333-5212

August 9, 10, 11 - Quilting with Jo Morton

October 27, 28, 29 — Hand Applique
with Judie Zinn

The cost is $150 for each, and the retreat
includes room & board at Camp Joy-Holling
near Ashland. Send $50 to reserve a spot, or

call the Log Cabin Quilt Shop
for further details.

Wonderful fabric, friendly service,
and the convenience of shopping at -
home in your jammies. "

Visit the Quilted Kitty
on-line or call (402) 420-9292

w
.k

, Quitted Kitty

www.quiltedkitty.com
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